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Waltham Conservation Commission

October 9, 2014
Meeting Minutes 
Meeting called to order at 7:02pm
Attendees:  Robin Brodsky, Bill Doyle (7:04pm), Gerard Dufromont, Maureen Fowler, Daniel Keleher 
Motion to table the Prospectus made by Ms. Fowler. Mr. Doyle entered the meeting. Motion to put prospectus back on the table.  Motion passed. 
Public Meeting

Prospectus Sign off/ Plan Sign Off:
· Special Permit for Santana bank drive thru at Moody and Main Street. Mr. Doyle signed the plans. 
Project Update DEP#: 316-648

Applicant: Tom Flannery from DCR 

Mr. Flannery gave a summary of the project at Purgatory Cove. Since the project began in 2012 they have removed 523 tons of material.  They have made a big dent but now need to use herbicides.  Mr. Keleher asked Mr. Flannery to read the special conditions pertaining to the use of herbicides from the Order of Conditions:  Mr. Flannery read the sentence. “This is a 5 year order of conditions, but applicant must attend a Conservation Commission meeting with Conservation in the Fall of 2014 to discuss management plans in years four and five including in particular use of herbicides. “  Mr. Dufromont questioned how the herbicides would affect the animals? Mr. Flannery went over the use of herbicides. He stated that it will slowly kill the plants over three months with one additional treatment and two boosters. It will be in a consolidated and controlled area. Very little water flow, small compared to what it used to be. The concentration is very small and won’t hurt the turtles or swans.  Mr. Dufromont stated he has received a lot of feedback from people that they like to go out there to see the swans and turtles. Ms. Brodsky stated that she went by Purgatory Cove and it looks disgusting. Mr. Flannery agreed.  Ms. Brodsky questioned if there is a benchmark. Mr. Flannery stated yes, going back to 2012 they let people know that it wasn’t going to look like a swimming pool. It was going to be very messy for three years until they start using the herbicides and then it will start clearing up. The herbicide they are going to use is Fluridone. They will be using that the first year. Down the road it could be necessary to treat the whole cove. Ms. Fowler asked for a letter to be sent stating they will be using Fluridone. Mr. Flannery stated that he would send a letter and they will be notifying DEP because they need to apply for a permit through them.  Motion made by Mrs. Fowler to approve the use of Fluridone for the next two summers, seconded by Ms. Brodsky. Motion passed. 
Informal Discussion: 

Steve Casazza

Re: Beaver Street Culvert 

Mr. Casazza was present to give an update on the replacement project. The City is working with Mass Dot to review engineering proposals for replacements.  He had previously contacted the Army Corps of Engineers; they want a form 1 notification.   He met with Mr. Doyle earlier in the week and discussed the replacement option.  The culvert has failed and the best part of it is the middle and they are currently using it.  It is a hindrance to businesses and residents.  The City is moving forward to remediate as soon as possible. He will have to come to the Conservation Commission with a Notice of Intent.  The mitigation plan for the Beaverbrook culvert is 10 by roughly 6 culvert vintage 1920 with 9 by 4 ½ foot precast tubes. The project would expand and allow sidewalks on both sides. Disturbance on the BVW on both sides and would affect the 5000 rule. There is a 12 inch water main that goes under the Beaverbrook on the northerly side. The MBTA tracks or over to the right. There is an 8 inch sewer that comes through the center and dumps into the manhole on the Westerly side.  He plans to clean and camera the pipe before any replacement to make sure it is sound. There is a twelve inch gas main that comes along the culvert. That piece of the culver has vanished and the gas main is exposed. That is a critical piece of the project to get the gas main out of the way and safe and secure. 

Mr. Doyle stated that they commission is concerned about the protection of the wetlands and stream. Mr. Casazza questioned if the commission would expect him to flag the area.  Mr. Doyle stated it doesn’t need to be flagged. They need to protect the stream. They will need to show how the water is going to be diverted and protected.  Mrs. Fowler stated that it is not an Emergency Certification and there will need to be a Notice of Intent filed.  The only way it could be an emergency certification if there is a catastrophic failure. Mr. Casazza stated that they are checking it weekly; the state has gauges measuring it. The inspection reports are coming in weekly.  At this point he will continue to give updates as he goes through the process.  Mr. Doyle stated that he should communicate through emails and it is not necessary to come in for discussions at the meetings unless it’s the utmost importance.  Ms. Brodsky stated that Mr. Casazza mentioned that there is a flood mitigation plan put together in 1993. She questioned if there is an understanding that Waltham would actually implement that plan on their own as part 2 of the long term process as part of this issue. Ms. Brodsky thinks it is important. There are serious problems on Waverly Oaks Road.  Mr. Doyle stated that the plan was done by Maguire Associates and it puts the Beaverbrook underground. It’s going to be a tough sell to DEP.  There are major infrastructure problems and they need to be addressed.  Mr. Casazza was asked by the City Council to inventory all of the culverts in the city.  He needs to flag them all and request funding.  He will come back with a Notice of intent for the Beaver Street culvert. 

Prospect Hill Park:  There was a water main break at Prospect Hill Pipe.  Mr. Dufromont went by there and it seems to be fixed. There is an erosion problem that was left behind. The fence was put up before Mr. Casazza could look at it.  They both agreed that the erosion control will be put in and then do some seeding and clear anything blocking the culvert.  Mr. Dufromont will go back in a few weeks to take a look at it. 

Public Meeting

Request of Determination of Applicability

Applicant: Duffy Properties

Project Location: 271 & 307 Waverly Oaks Road- Map 54 Block 004 Lot 003 & 004 

Project Type: Parking lot reconstruction and repaving 

Mr. Duffy was present.  Mr. Doyle looked over the plans with Mr. Duffy. Mr. Duffy is requesting two repaving projects. They would like to do it before the close of construction. The buildings were built in early 2000 time frame. He would like to do each lot in two 5000 square yard phases. He wants to mill and resurface. The parking lot at 271 experienced a lot of settlement. The parking lot is built on incompressible soils. They want to pulverize it and regrade it back to its original grade. Mr. Doyle would like a map of where the pipe that crosses over Waverly Oaks Road is located.   Mr. Doyle thinks it’s a negative determination. Ms. Brodsky and Mrs. Fowler disagreed and would like to know the contours of the parking lot and how far down they are going to mill.  They also think there is a drainage problem on the property. Mr. Duffy disagrees and said his drainage is fine.  There was a lengthy discussion on the drainage on the property. Mr. Duffy will come to next meeting with plans from an engineer with the elevation changes of the parking lot. 
Motion made by Mrs. Fowler to continue until next meeting, seconded by Ms. Brodsky. Motion passed. 

Commission business:
· Motion to approve meeting minutes from 9/25/14 made by Mrs. Fowler, seconded by Mr. Dufromont.  Motion passed.
Correspondence:
· Samoset Lane: People are dumping grass clippings again near the stream. Send a letter to homeowners with brochure and Massachusetts State laws on dumping. Neighbors will need to call police when they see someone dumping. 
Site Visits:

 Mr. Dufromont went to three sites:

· 220 Hardy Pond Road: He went to look at the dead trees. The trees seem to be near the water but he can’t find the source because everything else in the area is healthy. The homeowner was throwing glass clippings over the fence. He asked him to clean it up. 

· 55 Ivy Lane: Everything is cleaned up by the homeowner. There is other debris in the Paine Estate.  Send notification to CPW to clean it up.

· Bentley Collage:  He went there over the summer after a report of massive cutting around the pond. It has grown back in. Send an email to Ryan to keep the wattles in until spring. 

Mrs. Fowler requested the Mr. Dufromont write something up about his site visits. Mr. Dufromont requested that there seems to be a problem with the set site visit times. He would like to reconsider those times. Mr. Doyle stated that there should be two people at the site visits. If it’s a potential violation then there needs to be two people.  A drive by site visit is ok with one person. Mr. Doyle stated that no one can direct someone to do something without coming back to the commission first.  Site visits will be left as is with flexibility if an applicant can’t do those times. 
Old Business:
· Mrs. Fowler- She took pictures of 411 Waverly Oaks Road. They are storing materials in the back. Will talk about it at next meeting. 
· Mr. Keleher- No updates 
· Mr. Doyle- No updates
· Ms. Brodsky- She went by 11 Waverly Oaks Road. They still have the erosion controls up.  Send notification to owner to take out erosion controls. 
· Mr. Dufromont- CPC meeting will be held on October 21st.  He attended the site inspection. Ms. Fowler stated that no one else was invited. Mr. Dufromont answered that all of the boards were supposed to be invited. 
New Business: 
· 2015 Meeting Calendar- Motion to approve meeting dates for 2015 as presented and discussed, seconded by Mr. Keleher. Motion passed.   

Motion to adjourn made by Mrs. Fowler, seconded by Mr. Dufromont. Motion passed.
Meeting adjourned at 9:30pm 
Approved 10/23/14


